R18-2        Resolution Concerning Prejudiced-Based Violence and Social Media
Resolved, the 112th Annual Council of the Diocese of Atlanta, meeting at Holy Innocents Episcopal School, November 9 & 10, 2018, note with great concern recent acts of violence committed on the basis of prejudice because of religion, gender, sexual orientation, gender identity/expression, ethnicity, country of origin and political opinion.  And be it further
Resolved that we recognize the negative impact on human relations the use and misuse of social media has created in our church and in our society.  And be it further 
Resolved that we, as members of a faith community whose members regularly take vows to respect the dignity of every human being and to seek and serve Christ in all persons, loving our neighbor as ourselves, recommit ourselves to those vows especially following these acts of violence that have threatened, injured and killed many of God’s children.  And be it further

Resolved that we offer our prayers and concerns for the victims of violence in Pennsylvania, Kentucky, New York, the District of Columbia and the other locations where these acts took place.  And be it further
Resolved that we will, as individuals, will strive to avoid the use of inflammatory, divisive, abusive, derogatory, anti-Semitic, homophobic, sexist, transphobic, xenophobic and other hurtful and negative terminology when referring to any of the children of God on social media platforms.  And be it further 

Resolved that we as a community of faith will renew and strengthen our efforts toward building that Beloved Community where all of God’s people live in love and harmony with each other, regardless of our differences.  And be it further 
Resolved that the Secretary of Annual Council shall be directed to send electronic copies of this resolution to the Governor of Georgia, the Governor-elect of Georgia, the Secretary of  State of Georgia, the members of the Georgia Legislature who reside within the boundaries of the Diocese of Atlanta, to our United States Senators, the members of the United States House of Representatives whose constituents are within the boundaries of the Diocese of Atlanta, and to the Vice President and President of the United States.

Submitted by:  

Bruce Garner

Chair, Commission on LGBTQ+ Ministry
Explanation:

The recent murders of people in Pennsylvania, Kentucky and the attempts to create violence at the various cities where so-called “pipe bombs” were sent to over a dozen people are horrific reminders of our inhumanity to each other based on our worst prejudices. The evidence related to these events has included derogatory and dehumanizing language on the perpetrators social media venues as well as in their verbal and written remarks.  This violence and the misused social media that fuels it, are the antithesis of what we profess as Episcopalians and are contradictory to the teachings of Jesus Christ.  We must speak out or we are complicit in these same acts of violence and others that may follow. 
